

# JJ-1352

B.Sc. (Part - III) Term End Examination, 2019

## FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - I

Time: Three Hours] [Maximum Marks: 75

ः सभी प्रश्नों के उत्तर दीजिए। प्रश्नों के अंक उनके दाहिनी ओर अंकित हैं। अस्वच्छता एवं अशुद्धि पर अंक काटे जायेंगे।

(क) 'परशुराम की प्रतीक्षा' कविता का केन्द्रीय भाव स्पष्ट कीजिए।

# अथवा

''सामाजिक एवं राष्ट्रीय एकीकरण के लिए सांस्कृतिक विविधता अपरिहार्य है।'' इस कथन को स्पष्ट कीजिए।

74 JDB \* (4)

(Turn Over)

8

(ख) विवरणात्मक शैली से आप क्या समझते हैं? उदाहरण सहित लिखते हुए, इसकी विशेषताएँ लिखिए।

7

### अथवा

शैली से आप क्या समझते हैं? शैली के गुणों का विवेचन कीजिए।

 (क) "विकास मात्र आमदनी से जुड़ा नहीं है बेहतर जीवन आमदनी से कुछ और भी है।" इस कथन को स्पष्ट कीजिए।

8

#### अथवा

प्रो॰ अमर्त्य सेन ने आर्थिक विकास और कल्याण के लिए किन किन बातों का उल्लेख किया है?

(ख) कालबोधक संरचनाएँ किसे कहते हैं? ये कितने प्रकार की होती हैं? विस्तार से समझाइए।

7

### अथवा

कार्य-कारण संबंध से आप क्या समझते हैं? उदाहरण सहित समझाइए।

3. (क) नगरीकरण के दुष्परिणामों का उल्लेख कीजिए। 8

### अथवा

 $74\_JDB\_\star_{(4)}$ 

(Continued)

पर्यावरण प्रदूषण से आप क्या समझते हैं? इसके प्रमुख स्रोत बताइए।

(ख) अनुस्मारक कब लिखा जाता है ? इसका प्रारूप कैसा होता है ? उदाहरण देकर स्पष्ट कीजिए।

7

#### अथवा

अधिसूचना से क्या तात्पर्य है? इसके संबंध में प्रमुख बातों का उल्लेख करते हुए एक प्रारूप तैयार कीजिए।

4. (क) भारत के संदर्भ में गरीबी के मुख्य कारणों पर प्रकाश डालिए।

8

#### अथवा

जनसंख्या नियंत्रण के प्रयासों में अपनायी गयी नीति की समीक्षा कीजिए।

(ख) अनुवाद की परिभाषा एवं स्वरूप लिखए।

### अथवा

एक अच्छे अनुवादक की विशेषताएँ लिखए।

(क) ऊर्जा क्या है? ऊर्जा के विभिन्न प्रकारों का विवरण देते हुए ऊर्जा के महत्त्व को दर्शाइए। 8

#### अथवा

(Turn Over)

आर्थिक शक्तिमानता लाने के लिए मुख्यत: कौन सी बातों पर जोर दिया जाता है?

(ख) प्रतिवेदन किसे कहते हैं? उसकी क्या उपयोगिता है?

7

### अथवा

FIT HURATE & TRADE IN THE CE AND

निमंत्रण पत्र कितने प्रकार के होते हैं? किसी एक निमंत्रण पत्र का प्रारूप तैयार कीजिए।



# JJ-1353

B.Sc. (Part - III) Term End Examination, 2019

# FOUNDATION COURSE

Paper - II

English Language

Time: Three Hours]

[Maximum Marks: 75

Note: Answer all questions. The figures in the righthand margin indicate marks.

### Unit-I

Answer any two of the following questions in about 200 words each:

15

- (a) Write a summany of the short story 'Death of a Clerk'.
- (b) Why was Vikramaditya known as the greatest judge of India? Can you produce any story of his judgements.
- (c) Who was Bhama Shah? How did he help Rana Pratap?

92\_JDB\_\*\_(8)

(Turn Over)

- (d) What does information technology deals with?
- (e) What is the significance of Panchayati Raj in our country?

### Unit-II

2. Write an essay on any one of the following topics in about 500 words:

10

- (a) Status of women in society
- (b) Religion and politics
- (c) Social reforms
- (d) Secularism

### Unit-III

3. Make a precis of the following passage and suggest a suitable title to it:

10

Of men's earliest inventions we know very little. The first may have been the use of a stone to crack a nut. The next was possibly the use of a stick to strike an enemy. Once man found that stick and stone very useful, it was only a step further to the making of a rude weapon by fastening a stone to the end string.

Man used stick and stone long before he dared to meddle with fire. Fire, of course,

92\_JDB\_\* (8)

(Continued)

existed, for lightening must some times have set the forests ablaze just as it does today; and in those days volcanoes were much more active than they now are. The forgotten hero who first dared to tame fire to his own use was the greatest of early inventors, for one had fire, he was the master of all lower creatures.

# Unit-IV

4. (a) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below:

People talk of memorials to Gandhi in statues of bronze or marble or pillars and thus they mock him and belie his message. What tribute shall we pay to him that he would have appreciated? He has shown us the way to live and the way to die and if we have not understood that lesson, it would be better that we raised no memorial to him, for the only fit memorial is to follow reverently in the path he showed to us and to do duty in life and in death.

His death brought more tributes than have been paid at the passing of any other human being in history. Perhaps what would have pleased him best was the spontaneous tributes that came from the people of Pakistan. On the morrow of the tragedy, all of us forgot for a while the bitterness that had crept in the estrangement and conflict of these past months and Gandhiji stood out as the champion and leader of the people of India as it was before partition cut up this living nation.

## Questions:

(i) About whom is this passage written?

(ii) What is the fit memorial to Gandhi?

- (iii) What great lesson did this great man teach us?
- (iv) What tributes would have pleased him best?
- (v) This great man stood out as the champion of which India?
- (b) Match the words in column A with their synonyms in column B:

A

B

- (I) Warrior (i) Stabbing weapon
- (II) Dagger (ii) avarice
- (III) Greed (iii) fighter
- (IV) Secret (iv) sufficient
- (V) Enough (v) unrevealed

92\_JDB\_\*\_(8)

(Continued)

5

5

(c) Use the following phrases in your own sentences: (any five)
5
Pay off, come about, take place, attend to, get out of hand, be reckoned with.

#### Unit-V

5. Do as directed any twenty five of the following:

25

Fill in the blanks with correct question tag in the following sentences:

- (i) All of you have heard of Ujjain, .....?
- (ii) Meera is very cute, ......?
- (iii) He plays chess, ..... ?

Complete the sentences with correct words:

- (iv) The new law will ...... all. (affect/effect).
- (v) The NGOs should make ..... use of Government grants. (judicious/judicial)
- (vi) The majority of tinned food is ..... in vitamins (deficiently/deficient).
- (vii) My sister is ..... enough to believe any thing you tell her. (credible/credulous)

(Turn Over)

Put in each space below a noun form of the verbs in brackets:

- (viii) I hope you will all be on you best ...... when we go to the zoo. (behave)
- (ix) I have to make a ..... about poor service and rudeness of your staff. (complain)
- (x) The company has shown rapid ..... in the last two years. (grow)

Put in each space below a noun made from the adjectives given in the brackets:

- (xi) Chhattisgarh has great mineral ...... (wealthy).
- (xii) Please, tell me the ...... (true)
- (xiii) To be a soldier you need to be strong and in good ...... (healthy)
- (xiv) In his ..... he travelled a lot. (young)

Fill in the blanks in the sentences given below from the following words:

bifurcated, economy, scarcity, location, temples

(xv) It is surrounded by five states and has a landlocked ......

- (xvi) On 1st November, 2000 the state was ...... by forming the new state of Chhattisgarh.
- (xvii) Only twenty five out of hundred ...... have survived.
- (xviii) The ..... of the state is primarily agricultural.
- (xix) Water ..... is a big problem in the state, particularly in the western region.

Rewrite the sentences using correct options:

- (xx) "A Tale of Two Cities" (is/are) an excellent novel of Charles Dickens.
- (xxi) Physics (was/were) the subject he was specialising in as a student.
- (xxii) Everyone from the surrounding villages (was/were) hurt during the earthquake.

## Change the voice:

- (xxiii) Bulldozers remove the top soil.
- (xxiv) They invited Tanuja to deliver speech.
- (xxv) Cancel my ticket to London today.
- (xxvi) Somebody must have been taken it while I was out.

## Change the narration:

- (xxvii) The manager said to Suresh, "Don't argue with me."
- (xxviii) He said that he was going to Kerala the next week.
- (xxix) Sheela said, "Thank you."
- (xxx) They said, "We want something more."